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Excellence, Innovation & Success in a Caring Environment 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Nov 12/13  Stage 2 Camp 
Nov 16  School Spectacular Rehearsal 
Nov 16  Summer PSSA/Stage 1 Swimming 
Nov 19  P&C meeting 7pm Library 
Nov 22  School Spectacular Rehearsal 
Nov 23  Summer PSSA/Stage 1 Swimming 
Nov 23/24  School Spectacular Performances 

Friday 9 November 2018 
Term 4 Week 4 
Dear Parents, Staff & Students 
 

Staff Development Days 
This term the last day for both students and teachers is Wednesday 19 December 2018. The school will be 
closed on Thursday 20 and Friday 21 December. These days are allocated Staff Development Days; 
however, staff have attended 3 hour sessions of Professional Learning throughout the year so that we are 
able to finish the term with the students. The school will be closed on 20 and 21 December. Thank you for 
your cooperation. 
 
Night of Celebration 
Our Night of Celebration rehearsals are well into play now and our musical drama is developing well. All 
students are involved in dance and singing. Costumes are being organised by most staff and notes should 
have gone home informing you of the requirements for the night. We do have a technical rehearsal at Menai 
High the day before but we will be scheduling a dress rehearsal as well. Thank you as always for your 
cooperation. An invitation for the night will come home soon.  
 
Student Leadership 
Stage 3 teachers have spoken to all Year 5 students about student leadership and the procedures for electing 
our captains and vice captains for 2019. Our nominations for 2019 school captains and vice captains will be 
happening in Week 5 of this term and successful nominees will be delivering a speech to the school in Week 
8. In Week 6 those nominated will be discussing with me their reflective journal about their leadership this 
year and what their role as a Leader in our school looks like. Student Leadership is something that we value 
at Alfords Point Public School and those elected into the office of school captain and vice captain have a big 
responsibility to uphold the Pledge of Office. Leadership starts from within. It is about influencing others. It is 
about being responsible and setting a good example for others to follow. Leadership is also about inspiring 
leadership actions and aspirations in others. Our captains and vice captains have a very important role to fill 
as student leaders of our school. Below is the timeline for the nomination and voting process. 
 
Monday 12 November:- Nomination forms available for Year 5 students (Week 5) 
 
Friday 16 November:- Nominations for captains close at 3.00pm (Week 5) 
 
Monday 19 – Friday 23 November:- Nominees are interviewed by Mrs Wein (Week 6) 
 
Wednesday 28 November:- Nominees have their A4 election posters ready to be put up on display in 
the library windows (Week 7) 
 
Monday 3 December:- All nominees present their speeches at morning assembly (Week 8) students and 
teachers vote. 
 



Respect & Responsibility,      Care & Compassion,      Cooperation & Fairness 

 
STUDENTS OF THE WEEK - T4, Week 4 
 

KD  Laith 
K-1J   Sarah 
1-2M   Ashleigh 
1-2PK Jayden 
3-4B    Simone 
3-4R    Luke 
4-5M  Gabriella 
5-6D     Emily 
5-6L  Miriam 

ROCK AWARDS 

UNSW MATHS COMPETITION 

Thursday 6 December:- Announcement of  the four candidates for school captain and vice captain 
(Week 8) 
 
Tuesday 11 December - Announcement of 2019 school captains and vice captains at Night of 

Celebration. 

Annette Wein 
Principal 
 

 
 
 

Alfords Point Public School Special Photographs Orders 
The special groups photographs are on display at the school office and may be ordered by completing an 
order envelope available from the school office. Please place payment of either cash or cheque in the 
envelope. Credit card payments can be made online through the The School Photographer website 
www.theschoolphotograher.com.au. Please enter your order number on the envelope and return to the 
school office by 15 November 2018. The photos are $16.00 each, 2 for $30.00, 3 for $42.00, 4 for $52.00 
or 5 for $60.00. Any additional orders over 5 photographs are $10.00 each. This discount is only available 
per family order. 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to the following students for their achievements in the UNSW Mathematics Competition. 
 
Distinction—Charlotte 
 
Credit—Cooper J, Sean, Luca C, Abigail, Wesley 
 
Merit—Jonathan P, Zena, Luke R 
 
 
 
 
This term we have focussed on the value of Honesty and Integrity. Congratulations to the following 
students who received value rocks today. 
 
KD - Olivia and Nathan, K-1J - Alira and Felisia, 1-2PK - Nada and Charlotte, 1-2M - Ashleigh and 
Archie, 3-4B - Piper and Joshua, 3-4R - Josephine and Luke, 4-5M - Sophie and Max, 5-6D - Michael 
and Lily, 5-6L - Lucas and Aaron 
 
These students are strong and make good choices, tell the truth, apologise sincerely and hand in lost 
property. 
 
Anne Brown 
Assistant Principal 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Opening Hours for 2018 

The uniform shop will next be open on  
14 November 2018 and then once a  
fortnight on Wednesdays of every odd  
week, starting from 8.30am - 9.15am in 

the hall.  
 

Orders can be left at the office. 
Thank you 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 



SPORTS NEWS 

THE POINT CAFE 

 
 
PSSA Results 
 
Girls Softball v Illawong won, Junior Girls T-Ball v Illawong loss, Junior Boys T-Ball v Illawong loss, 
Boys Cricket v Illawong loss. 
 
 
 
 
 
Thank you to all those who have volunteered and helped. 
 
Monday 
Natasha Petkovski 
 
Wednesday 
Samantha Lollback 
 
Thursday 
Julianne Parsons 
 
Friday 
Carolyn Ryan, Kelly Guy 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please report trespassers in the school grounds to: 
School Security  1300 880 021  OR  
Sutherland Police Station 9542 0899 

 


